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Press release, 2007-03-12

Woodworking industries demand equal treatment over raw material supply

CEI-Bois General Assembly debates future wood availability and supply of raw material to the industry

Brussels, 8 March 2007: At the General Assembly of the Brussels based European Confederation of Woodworking Industries, held on 8 March 2007, the members discussed current policy issues affecting the sector and especially the issue of future supply of raw material to the sector.

Wood and wood products, made from a unique, naturally renewable resource, bind CO2 and therefore contribute strongly to mitigating the effects of climate change. The raw material, however, also presents itself as an ideal source of bio-energy. As pioneers in the development of bio-energy, the woodworking industries support its further development but cannot accept that their future supply of raw material is jeopardised by massive support and subventions to the energy sector. In many parts of Europe, this subvention policy has strongly distorted the market for wood raw material and created shortages for industry, despite the theoretical availability of wood in the forests.

This availability of wood raw material and its mobilisation was the topic of a presentation given by the Head of the UNECE/FAO forest section, Mr Kit Prins. Mr Prins focused on the conclusions of the workshop “Mobilising wood resources” organised by the UNECE in January 2007. These stressed, among others:

· The need for policy coherence;

· The need to include the whole supply chain in biomass strategies;

· The need for comprehensive reliable data.

CEI-Bois will work to have these conclusions included in the forthcoming resolution “Forests, wood and energy” of the Ministerial Conference on the Protection of Forest in Europe (MCPFE).

Prior to the European Council meeting in Brussels on 8 and 9 March 2007, CEI-Bois had raised these same issues in a common position with the pulp/paper, margarine and oleochemical industry associations.

Mr. Luis Filipe Girão, Head of the Unit "Textiles, Fashion and Forest-based Industries" in DG Enterprise explained that the issue of conflicting uses of wood is being addressed by his Unit and other Commission services. With regard to the new Unit now in charge of forest-based industries, Mr. Girão underlined that future co-operation with CEI-Bois and the other industry representatives within these industries will remain pro-active as in the past.

Concluding the debate, CEI-Bois Chairman Mr Eliasson stressed that the current political developments provide both challenges and opportunities for the sector. He also pointed out that wood raw material is often used in the production of energy for the production of other materials that are non-renewable.

For more information: CEI-Bois, Filip De Jaeger

The publication “Tackle climate change: Use wood” and the joint press release are available from the CEI-Bois secretariat on simple request or can be found on the CEI-Bois website (www.cei-bois.eu).
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